

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ALDWORTH PARISH COUNCIL
HELD ON JULY 3RD AT 7.30 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Tim Chapman (Chairman)

Nick Williams

John Clark

Donna Roach

A Julia Ives (Clerk)

1. **APOLOGIES:** Kate Walters
2. **DECLARATIONS** nil
3. **DECISION:** It was decided and all agreed that in future the Aldworth Parish Council should meet Quarterly instead of bi-monthly. The next Meeting will be on October 2nd Monday at 7.30 p.m.
4. **MINUTES:** Minutes of the previous meeting held on 15th May 2017 were agreed and signed by the Chairman. All in Favour.
5. **MATTERS ARISING:** a) There has been no reply from Highways at WBC, regarding the bollards along the church gully. No reply also from District Councillor Alan Law, who offered to help in this matter. The Chairman to contact Andrew Reynolds again.
b) Broadband is being laid in the village. c) Cllr Clark offered to see if he could get two dog poo signs, for installation. It is still a problem.
6. **PLANNING:** No new planning applications in at present
7. **FINANCE:** Balance in the Bank £10560.19. Cheque drawn for A J Ives £41.66 use of home as office. An early June one was signed to Autela Payroll Group for £38.40.
8. **FOOT PATHS TO BE CUT:** Cllr J Clark will ask a contact if he would be keen to do it.
9. **PLAY AREA:** Clerk to liaise with Mrs Lovelock regarding the repair and upgrade of the two Medium recommendations, which are considered necessary.
10. **LOCAL GOVERNMENT BOUNDARY REVIEW:** The Parish Council decided no change was necessary.
11. **CORRESPONDENCE:** a) C & D Facilities - keep on file for time being.

The Meeting closed at 8.30 p.m. and the next Meeting is scheduled for
October 2nd.2017